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DRUMSALLEN PRIMARY SCHOOL

1 Dernasigh Road, Killylea, County Armagh, BT60 4PA

Telephone (028) 37548426

Email: jkelly577@c2kni.net
www.drumsallenps.co.uk
Dear Parents,
I hope you all enjoyed the summer and were able to make the most of the good weather.

As we look forward to returning back to school, staff have devised the following plans in line with current guidance.

We are able to operate as a whole school protective bubble.  

To maintain this, parents are not permitted to enter the school building, except in pre-arranged circumstances.  All visitors to the school building must wear a face mask and use hand sanitizer at the door.  Parents are reminded to ensure social distancing at all times when collecting children from the front door or school gate.

Uniform 
· Children will wear normal school uniform Monday – Wednesday and may wear PE kit on Thursdays and Fridays as before.

· Children must bring a waterproof coat as outdoor play will go ahead at break/lunch times. 
· New school sweatshirts etc which were ordered in June can be collected from the school hall Tuesday - Thursday, 10am - 2pm next week.
Daily routine
· Children and staff will be required to wash their hands immediately on entering the classroom and at several key times throughout the day.

· Cleaning will be enhanced with desks, toilet areas and ‘high-touch’ surfaces being cleaned throughout the day.

· No sharing of equipment will be allowed. Each child is to bring their own pencil case containing the items listed below. This is to remain in school. 
Please ensure pencil cases are the plastic, easily wiped type.
Please include: Pencils, rubber, sharpener, glue stick, colouring pencils and a small hand sanitizer.  P4-6 will also need a pen and a highlighter.  
Snack

We are currently unable to provide healthy break for the children.  Please send in a healthy option breaktime snack in a washable plastic container/lunch bag.  As the water fountain is also not in use, please send a named water bottle.
After school Club
There will be no after School Club during the first week back.  This may be introduced from the second week depending on demand – more details will follow. 

It is important that very few items are transported between home and school.  To this end, pupils will initially not need a school bag.  Plastic folders will be provided by school as homework is gradually introduced.

Children must not bring toys between home and school.  

We are all aware that the current situation will continue to change and we may have to adapt as circumstances vary.  Throughout all these we will endeavour to work as closely as possible with you.  

Yours,

Julie Kelly 

